5:30PM August 21, 2019
South Pymatuning Township Continuation Meeting

The Continuation Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of
Supervisors was held August 21, 2019 at 5:30PM in the municipal building with
Chairperson Bill Klumph, Supervisor’s Rose Lyons and Chuck Vvanich.

The meeting was opened with the pledge to the flag.

The sealed bids were opened and read. Two bids were veceived by Kirila
Contracting and Sharon Paving. The bid amount for Kivila was $116,935.16 and
Sharon Paving was $103,387.70.

The supervisors discussed the bids and Bill Klumph said both bids should be
rejected. He said the township can do this themselves for cheaper and that Jon
Wilson from Penn Dot alveady approved it. Lyons asked wheve the quote was
for what the cost would be doing it ourselves and Klumph could not supply
that. Lyons said she is concerned how the township is going to pay for the work
since it was not budgeted for. No answer could be given by Klumph. Lyons also
asked how much the Tar n Chip was going to cost and advised that the balance
in the Liquid Fuel account was only arvound $177,000.00 and explained that
there are still expenses that need to come out of that account such as salt for
winter maintenance. Lyons said our employees arve not pavers and should not
have to pave the roads. Lyons said she would [ike to talk to the contractor and
see how many additional tons would be needed in place of not seal coating the
road. Lyons said if Klumph would not have milled the roads the township
wouldn't have the expense so high.

Klumph asked about the subdivisions that needed signed and Lyons said the
subdivisions should have been put on the agenda at the August 14", meeting
and that the subdivisions should have been to the supervisors priov to the
meeting so they were able to review them. Lyons said the Planning Commission
only veviews the plans and the supervisors approve them. Laurel and Klumph
said they were put on the desk and Lyons said no plans were on the desk until
after Wednesday night'’s meeting. Lyons said they would put on next month’s
agenda. Laurel said Chuck voted on them at the public meeting.

The supervisors vecessed the meeting until Friday August 23, 2019 at 5:15PM for
the opening of the bid so they could talk to the contrvactor vegavding the bid.
The meeting ended at 6:20PM

Rose Lyom




